
 
Date:  May 8, 2024 
 
 
Ms. Gloria Sitton 
City Clerk and Clerk of Council 
301 King Street, Suite 2300 
Alexandria, Virginia 22314 
 
 
RE:  Vacation #2023-00005 
 
Dear Ms. Sitton: 
 
Pursuant to authorization given to Mayor Justin M. Wilson at the City Council public hearing 
meeting of April 13, 2024, we the undersigned were appointed as viewers to view the vacation of 
a public right-of-way from Courtney Avenue onto North Van Dorn Street, in order to construct 
improvements pursuant to approved Development Special Use Permit #2023-10023. 
 
We have viewed the property and it is the majority opinion that the vacation would not cause any 
inconvenience or harm to the public.  The majority agreed with the Planning Commission 
recommendation for the approval of the request for the vacation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Michael Porterfield   Jeanette Ankoma-Sey   Jennifer Atkins 
 
 


